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February 2012 
Dear member,
I would like to extend a welcome to all of you, and in particular those of you who have joined in recent months as part of our aim to include more residents from the Ryedale, Whitby, Scarborough and Bridlington areas.  As I reported to you in my last update, the integration of the York and Scarborough Hospital Trusts has been under consideration since October 2010, and excellent progress has been made by the teams from each hospital, along with our governors and the relevant regional and national bodies, to clarify that this is a sensible and practical proposition. The associated risks and benefits have been assessed and the plans are now underway to complete this arrangement during 2012. The opportunities for more sustainable and efficient services across the ten hospital sites involved will be considerable, and the outlook is bright.

The link-up with Scarborough, and the development of the healthcare services provided in the community, is fully consistent with the findings of the Independent Review of Healthcare Services in North Yorkshire and York, published last summer. This review supports the gradual shift of emphasis for certain types of care, especially for chronic diseases, from the acute hospital setting to the more local community hospitals and residential settings when safe and appropriate to do so. This will start in the City of York this year and is likely to extend across the area in due course.
The Trust has continued to achieve virtually all of its care and financial targets, after three-quarters of this financial year, including significant cost-saving measures due to the tightening of national funding across the entire NHS.  This stringent regime is set to continue for several years ahead, presenting major challenges for the Trust. Staff are doing an exceptional job in examining and redesigning the way they deliver care, so that quality and safety do not suffer as savings are made. The integration with Scarborough is assisting the achievement of savings, due to opportunities in procurement and the amalgamation of corporate activities. 
Please continue to give us feedback on our services; we value this as we strive to improve. The recent national survey of outpatient services at York Hospital scored the Trust above average or better on almost every measure, and we continue to receive good results from annual inpatient and staff surveys, which are conducted by independent bodies.  Recent months have brought the introduction of redesigned musculoskeletal services, often provided in community settings. This year will see the partial redesign of our Emergency Department in York, with GP and nurse availability alongside the hospital staff, creating a single point for people to access care for minor illness or injury. 

The Health and Social Care Bill continues its passage through Westminster, with likely enactment in late spring 2012. This will create new GP-led groups to be responsible, in place of the existing Primary Care Trusts, for commissioning the majority of the services that we provide.  All parties, including our local authorities, are working hard behind the scenes to ensure this will be an effective and positive development for healthcare provision in our communities.  We are also supporting the mandated creation of Health and Wellbeing Boards in each local authority area and associated HealthWatch organisations.  The latter replace the existing LINks.  In my next update to you in early summer, I will report more specifically how this is likely to develop.      
Our Council of Governors meets at least once a quarter and, as you know, comprises member-elected representatives of the public from your area and a number of stakeholder representatives from the local 
authorities, voluntary sector, PCT and others.  This Council holds the Board of Directors to account for the running of the Trust and continually seeks assurance that the Trust is being well-run.  You have the opportunity to send a question about the Trust at any time to that group (use the governor email address at the end of this letter, or write to me directly and I will pose the question on your behalf). Their quarterly meetings are held in public (details are on our website, or you can call our membership office to find out). 

I would like to add a special thank you to the many volunteers and fundraisers who continue to support us.  Next time you are at York Hospital, visit the new volunteering and fundraising office on the main corridor.  A particular mention and recognition is due to York Against Cancer, which celebrates its 25th anniversary in 2012. Congratulations to this local charity for the huge support it continues to provide the Trust and our patients. They will be holding a number of events to mark this achievement. 
The York Teaching Hospital Charity has also recently launched The STAR Appeal in York. The appeal aims to raise £300,000 to refurbish York Hospital’s Stroke Rehabilitation unit (ward 39) which is desperately in need of modernisation to meet the specific needs of patients recovering from a stroke.  This includes refurbishing the flat on the unit where patients live independently whilst they prepare to return home, installing ceiling track hoists and fitting a new kitchen. Many thanks if you would consider supporting this, you can find out more here: http://www.yorkhospitals.nhs.uk/index.php?ob=1&id=618 
Thank you for continuing to support your local hospitals and the increasingly closely-related community healthcare services.  Please get in touch using the details below if you have any comments or questions. 

Yours sincerely, 
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Alan Rose, Chairman 

Contact us...
If you have any comments on the contents of this newsletter, please email the Chairman at alan.rose@york.nhs.uk.  If your address or any of your other details have changed, or if you have any questions about membership, you can call Penny Goff, Membership Manager, on 01904 725233. You can also contact the governors via this email address: yhs-tr.yorkhospitalgovernors@nhs.net  
Find out more...

Visit our website www.york.nhs.uk 
Follow us on Twitter: @YorkTeachingNHS 

Members’ offer

Finally, as a special offer for members, The York Marriott is pleased to offer members 25 per cent off food and beverage at the hotel’s Chase Bar and Grill until the end of March 2012. 
The bar and restaurant overlook the historic York Racecourse, so whether you choose their signature Marriott Burger for lunch, a romantic dinner for two in the restaurant or afternoon tea in the bar, you are guaranteed great views and great value! The discount is not available on alcohol. Bookings for evening dining in the restaurant must be made in advance, and are subject to availability. This discount cannot be used in conjunction with any other offer. Trust membership ID is required. 

